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HO/ 15 - October
Dear Bro Secretary,  
Information for Lodge Secretaries

Adelphi 2
We are still waiting for Grand Lodge to deliver a fully functional system and their failure to provide many of the facilities which we at Fleet House use on a daily basis.  This is having a considerable impact on the workload here at Fleet House.   
One of the major problems we have encountered is that we are unable to produce envelope labels, to enable us to mail out the Provincial News this weekend and we are reliant on labels produced by Grand Lodge.  We cannot therefore be certain how up to date the information is, and this could result in copies being delivered to old addresses where Brethren have recently moved house.
SECOND RISING
Appointments and Promotions
You should have, by now, received the necessary forms for the 2016 Honours, these must be returned completed by 1st December 2015. If you have not received the necessary documents please contact the Provincial Assistant Grand Secretary, Tony Nutley provasstgsec@pglherts.org 
Provincial Annual Returns
As a result of the problems mentioned above, we are only able to produce returns as PDF documents, obviously this does not permit you to make alterations/amendments to the document, as an interim measure I would request you to make amendments by hand and either scan then email them or post hard copies to Fleet House.

Provincial Family Fun Day
The Provincial Grand Charity Steward and his team are organising a Family Fun Day at the Royal Masonic School for Girls at Rickmansworth to be held on Sunday 24th July 2016.
From Chris Noble

"Lodges and Chapters are invited to take a fund raising stall (Tombola: smash the plates: darts competition; any fund raising challenge) at the Provincial Family Fun day to raise money for their charity or charities. There is a £40 booking Deposit refundable in full on attendance.”
THIRD RISING
Friends of Prince Michael of Kent Court

Please see the attached flier from the Association of Friends of Prince Michael of Kent Court, for their Christmas Fete.
Metropolitan Grand Lodge of London Family Festive Concert

Please see the attached flier from Metropolitan Grand Lodge, regarding the above event which takes place on Thursday 10th December.
Sincerely and fraternally

Hugh Oram
Distribution:  Lodge Secretaries:

cc:

Provincial Grand Master, Deputy Provincial Grand Master, Assistant Provincial Grand Masters, Provincial Senior Grand Warden, Provincial Junior Grand Warden, Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies, Provincial Grand Almoner, Provincial Grand Charity Steward.
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